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For Immediate Release 

 
On November 10th, 2017, at approximately 7:20 p.m., the DeKalb Police Department was notified by 
Kishwaukee Community Hospital staff, that a two year old child had sustained a severe brain injury 
under suspicious circumstances and that the child had been transferred to Lurie Hospital in Chicago.  
The DeKalb Police immediately initiated an investigation, in cooperation with the DeKalb County State’s 
Attorney’s Office, into the cause of the injury to the two year old child. 
 
The subsequent investigation revealed that Alexandra Hoyle, the girlfriend of the child’s biological 
father, had slammed the child’s head onto the hardwood floor at a residence in the 800 block of Ridge 
Drive in DeKalb, causing the severe injuries to the child. 
  
On November 11th, 2017, Alexandra Hoyle was taken into custody and charged with Aggravated Battery 
to a Child, bond was set at $500,000 dollars, and she was incarcerated at the Dekalb County Jail.  At her 
bond hearing, the offender’s bond was reduced to $100,000 dollars, she later posted bond and was 
released from the DeKalb County Jail on November 14th. 
 
On November 15th, 2017, the two year old victim succumbed to his injuries and an arrest warrant was 
issued for Alexandra Hoyle for two counts of First Degree Murder.  Hoyle’s bond was set at $5,000,000 
dollars, Detectives located the offender on Cambridge Court in DeKalb, where she was arrested.  At 
present the offender remains in custody at the DeKalb County Jail. 
 
DeKalb Police Chief Gene Lowery stated, “The tragic loss of a two year old child at the hands of this 
offender is unthinkable.  On behalf of the DeKalb Police Department we offer our sincere condolences, 
and our thoughts and prayers are with the victim and those that survive him.” 
 
ARRESTED: 
 
Alexandra Hoyle, 21 years of age, from DeKalb, was charged with Aggravated Battery to a Child and two 
counts of First Degree Murder. 
 
 
Contact: Detective Commander Bob Redel 

        815.748.8400 
 
 
The contents of this press release are based upon the best information available to the DeKalb Police 
Department.  The statements regarding the conduct of any person identified above are allegations until 
affirmatively proven in Court.  All persons are presumed innocent until proven guilty. 

 


